June 29th, 2008
Hi
Again, not much to write about. I have just renewed the library book “Gulliver’s Travels” for the fourth time! I thought I would need about two weeks to read it, but it is so deep that it needs much longer than that. It is not a children’s story; it goes way beyond that. Even George Orwell (‘1984’, ‘Animal Farm’, etc), read it six times. 
We have had another very wet week, including one typhoon. On Wednesday, T3 was raised then T8 at 11:15 am and later in the afternoon back to T3 again. This is the same typhoon that swept across the Philippines and sank an inter-island ferry, killing about 800 passengers – you may have heard of this disaster. 

I concentrated on swimming again this past week. Got in four swims for a total of 8 km at an average of 2 km for swim, less than the 2.5 km average the week before. No swim on Wednesday because of the typhoon (even though it was only T3 then) so did rowing. On Monday, the water in the pool was very hot at about 290C but the heavy typhoon rain lowered it a bit and made it more comfortable for swimming. 
On Tuesday, went to the dermatology clinic again, where they did another cryotherapy (cryo- = cold) treatment on my nose lesion. 
Tuesday is a public holiday for the 11th anniversary of the handover. 

The H5N1 bird flu virus recently surfaced again in local markets. To help reduce the chance of this happening again, more thorough cleaning of markets will be required and any unsold chickens at the end of the day must now be culled instead of being kept overnight, as has been the practice, as the close proximity of the birds is one factor that helps the spread of the virus. This has been the practice in Macau for several years and there has not been one case of H5N1 occurring. In addition, local poultry farms are to be closed down with farmers receiving compensation, the amount of which they are not satisfied with so will hold a protest rally on Tuesday. 
Yesterday, a young Australian Wallabies team beat an under-strength French team in a test in Sydney. This was the first test under their new coach, the former Crusaders’ coach. He was not considered as AB coach so accepted the Wallabies job, which began at the end of the Super 14 season. The tri-nations matches begin next Saturday. 

That seems to be it for this time. 
Cheers
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